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Professor Alla Guekht

Dear President and Officers of the ILAE Chapter, 

Dear Colleagues, 

I feel honored to have been selected as a candidate to the Commission on European Affairs in 2009-2013. I thank all European chapters that nominated me for re-election to the CEA. 
I hope to be able to contribute to the development of rich traditions of European Commission of  ILAE and implementation of its mission  on the background of my professional expertise and the experience  gained while being  involved in many  initiatives and events  in epileptology during the  years  of  work in the  Commission  and  EUREPA.

With a background in general neurology, for about 20 years I am taking care of patients with epilepsy.  Currently I am Doctor of Medical sciences, Professor of Neurology of the Russian State Medical University.  My primary areas of research - epilepsy in the elderly and after stroke,  epidemiology (honored by Bruce S. Schoenberg International Award and lecture in Neuroepidemiology), quality of life.  I have the privilege to be the member of Editorial Boards of Epilepsia, Epileptic Disorders, Journal of Neurological Sciences, the author of over 100 papers in peer-reviewed journals, seven books, including the National guidelines and Manual in Neurology, invited speaker at many Epilepsy Congresses and  Epilepsy sessions at  multidisciplinary Congresses. I was fortunate to mentor young doctors in their training and research, with 20 completed PhD and doctoral dissertations.
For about 15 years I contributed to the activities of the ILAE in Europe. I started with work in CEA sub-commissions, including the projects on “Provision of Epilepsy Care across Europe”  and European guidelines  that gave an understanding  on main problematic areas of epilepsy care across Europe and the ways these problems could be solved.  

For the last 8 years I work in the  Commission on European Affairs  and  very much involved in  many initiatives on the improvement of epilepsy care and  education in Europe. I served in the Organizing and /or Scientific Advisory Committees of European Congresses on Epileptology that reached an outstanding scientific level and were highly successful. 

Since 2005 I serve as Chair of the European Advisory Council with 43 Chapters.   Together with the members of CEA and leaders of European Chapters we reached the new level of communication and partnership within Europe, and developed a range of collaborative initiatives on European and regional levels in the domain of education and research, keeping adjustment of the strategic plans to the particular needs and goals of each Chapter as a priority. 
The concept of Chapter Conventions was further developed with creation of representative Forum with productive discussion of important aspects of epilepsy care in Europe. Support for   less advantaged countries to attend Chapter Convention was initiated in the CEA.

At the Chapter Conventions all the major International and European initiatives, including the constitutional amendment proposed by the EC, were presented to the European Chapters. The dialog between ILAE executives, members of CEA and European chapters became an essential part of the Chapter Conventions.
Considering education as a major commitment, I am one of the founders and Director of the Migrating Course of epilepsy, targeted to specialists at the second/ third level of epilepsy care. Two highly successful Courses with more than 70 participants from 20 European countries took place in Serbia and Lithuania, and we are looking forward to the Courses in Czech Republic (this month), Poland and Italy. I was honored to contribute to San Servolo and  Baltic Sea Summer Schools,  Eilat  Course,   as well as to many regional Courses across Europe. I had a priviledge to be  involved in  EUREPA, a unique educatuional  body,  from its foundation in 1996 and first  train-the-trainers course up to the present  (being the member of the Executive Board). 
I came from a country with many regions quite different in their ethnic, cultural, economic, historical background. As a Secretary-General of my Chapter I have an experience of establishing successful collaboration between neurologists and psychiatrists, adult and pediatric groups,  specialists in basic sciences and clinicians. I actively participated in development of epilepsy care in different regions of the country, managing with the range (from quite appropriate to very limited) of medical and financial resources.  
The increasing burden of epilepsy, coupled with the dismal economic situation, pose unprecedented challenges to the League in the next term.  
However, difficult times foster innovation and cooperation.  If elected I  will  do my  best to fulfil the mission of the League, to  follow and enrich traditions of European  Epileptology,  by promoting:

· education (with focus on integrated system of on-site and distant comprehensive educational activities)
· research (especially considering collaborative research projects)
· optimization of  epilepsy care and providing comprehensive epileptology in countries with different level of resources

· communication and partnership between European Chapters

· improving the lines of communication and strengthening cooperation between epilepsy professionals across Europe, as well as with colleagues from  other regions of the world
I would be grateful for your support in voting for me as the member of the CEA.

Respectfully yours,

Professor Alla Guekht

1575.g23@g23.relcom.ru
guekht@mail.ru 

